
    NEWSLETTER     
 Website: Home | Wrockwardine Wood Infant School & Nursery  

Email:  A2116@taw.org.uk 

Week: 25 Date: WC 18 Mar 24 

Telephone: 01952 387860 

 

Let’s celebrate! 
 

Here are the amazing children who have 
gone the ‘extra mile’ this week to meet our 
school expectations. 

Our expectations are: 
1) We are kind to one another 
2) We work hard together 
3) We are honest with each other 

To celebrate their achievements the 
children have had the opportunity to wear 
one of our special T shirts for the day. This 
is what each T shirt says: 
 
1) It’s cool to be kind 
2) I worked wonders 
3) I did the right thing 
 

We are so proud of the children we hope 
you are too! 

   Best Attendance  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This week’s attendance cup 
winners are: 

 
Wrens 

 
Well done and thank you parents 

Chicks 1 91.36% 

Chicks 2 96.96% 

Wrens 100% 

Robins 96.07% 

Swifts 96.21% 

Swallows 98.33% 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Thank you to all of you who made a bonnet for our 
parade, there were some creative and colourful bonnets. 
 
 
Thank you for all your support this term. Have a 
wonderful Easter break! 

https://www.wrockwardinewoodinfant.org.uk/
mailto:EMAIL%20US%20AT%20A2116@TELFORD.GOV.UK
mailto:EMAIL%20US%20AT%20A2116@TELFORD.GOV.UK


30 hours free childcare funding for 3-4 
year olds 

 
Click on the following link to check whether you’re 

eligible  
 

https://www.gov.uk/30-hours-free-childcare 
 

Are you already claiming your 30 hours free childcare 
funding?  

 
Don’t forget to confirm your details are up to date every 3 

months. 
https://www.gov.uk/sign-in-childcare-account  

 
The deadline for confirming your funding code for the 
Summer Term is 31 March 2024. If you miss thie deadline 
you may lose your funded childcare. 

 
 
 

Goodbye 
 

 

The governors, staff and children will be sad to say goodbye to Mrs Picknell when she 
retires on on Friday 22 March 2024. I know many of you have built strong relationships 
with Mrs Picknell over the years and will miss her kind and thoughtful nature. The 
school will miss her expertise and bubbly personality. She as lived and breathed our 
ethos and been a huge part of the beating heart of our school and nursery.  
 
‘Some people can touch your life for a short while but will leave an imprint for a lifetime’.  
Mrs Picknell is one of these people the positive impact she has had on our school 
community will be felt for years to come. She has served with integrity and honesty 
always keeping children at the heart of her work. I know parents would like to join me to 
wish Mrs Picknell a happy and restful retirement. Good luck for the future! 

Did you know?  
Children need to be physically active for 60 
minutes a day, with 30 minutes of that activity 
taking place outside of school. 

Click here to access activities you can do at 
home to inspire children to move more out of 
school hours!  

 
 

 

Family Learning for Reception 
Children. 

Bringing Stories to Life. 
 

Thursday 18 April-Thursday 23 May.  
 

Come along and work with your child each 
week in the parish rooms.  

A fun, creative course packed with ideas that 
can be used to support your child’s joy of 

reading and creativity at home. 
The sessions are very informal, with many 

activities to do together to inspire both parent 
and child to get the most out of storytelling. 

 
Register your interest by clicking on the link 

below: 
 

Register interest - Learn Telford 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Tuesday 23
rd

 April 
Eyes down 6pm 

 
Please join us at our Bingo evening. All ages 
welcome! 

£1 a book (6 games) 
Children’s round 50p 

 
Prizes for a line and a full house, Come along 
and have some fun. 
 

Refreshments available  

https://www.gov.uk/30-hours-free-childcare
https://www.gov.uk/sign-in-childcare-account
https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/supermovers/champions-active-homes/z6pg382
https://learntelford.ac.uk/publicsites/CreateFromCourse/7933181


Our Learning this week 

Reception 

 
 

Year 1 
 
 

Year 2 
 
 

The Nest 
 
 

 
 
 

 

   This week we have been looking for signs of Spring on our Spring Walk in the 
school grounds. We saw the grass and leaves which are growing again, blossom on 
some trees and lots of pops of colour with flowers such as daffodils and primroses. 
We have noticed that the weather is getting warmer too. 

This week the children have been making their 
final products for their Design & Technology 
project, to make a healthy snack for us to eat in 
our classroom café. The children explored a 
range of fruit and vegetables, chose their 
favourites and used these to design a fruit kebab 
and vegetable platter. The children raised the 
funds themselves to buy their ingredients from 
the local shop. Back at school the children used 
their design to create their delicious final product!  

We looked at Orl Keily designs and 
created our own designs based on 
nature.  We enjoyed created designs on 
fabric using the wax technique. 

This week Nest nursery have welcomed family in to visit in “Stay and 
Play” sessions. The children have enjoyed learning alongside parents 
and sharing their Easter activities. Lots of fun has been had by all 
both inside and outside. Thank you to all those who were able to visit 
us. 



 

Important Reminders 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  
 
 
 
 

Dates for your diary 

To report your child’s absence call the school 
office on 01952 387860 before 8:40am. 
Should you require to collect your child early 
from school for an appointment could  
you please bring an appointment   
card or letter into the school office. 

In order to keep your child safe if we have not 
been notified in advance of any change in  
collection arrangements we will not 
allow your child to leave without  
contacting you first. 

When dropping off and collecting children we 
ask parents to park with consideration for local 
residents, other road users and most importantly 
for children's safety.  We ask parents not to 
access  the school car park when collecting or 
dropping off children at anytime.   
Parking is available at Oakengates  
Leisure Centre. 

Children should must not use the adventure 
playground before or after school.  
Parents are responsible for  
children’s safety before and 
 After school. 

A  reminder that adults and children must 
dismount from all wheeled vehicles at the school 
gate, so that everyone remains safe.  Scooters 
and bikes can be left in  
the  racks provided. 

Date Event 

11-22 
March 

Big Walk and Wheel Week 

17 March St Patrick’s Day  

22 March 
Easter Bonnet Parade– Easter eggs for the 
winners 

25 March 
–5 April 

Easter Holidays 

8 April 
Professional Development Day (only 
teachers in school today) 

9 April Start of the summer term for the children. 

12 April Year Reception visit to Dudley Zoo 

16  April Year 2 visit to Chester Zoo 

18 April Y1 visit to Cardingmill Valley 

17-24 
June 

National School Sports Week 

21 June Fun Sports Day 

  

No Dogs Allowed on school premises 
 

We recognise that dogs are an important part of 
family life for many, however others may find their 
presence stressful or frightening. 
 
For these reasons, our school policy is that  
No dogs (apart from guide or registered assistant 
dogs) are allowed on the school playground either 
on a lead or carried. 

Music Lessons 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Music has a rare and unique ability to bring people 
together; music making can make a whole class, 
school and community feel connected to others and 
part of something bigger.  
 
As part of our music curriculum, we would like to offer 
paid and funded instrument lessons through Telford 
and Wrekin Music service.   
 
If you would like your child to have key board lessons 
the following link will take you to the enrolment form  
https://www.telfordandwrekinmusic.co.uk/instrumental
-and-vocal-lessons-form/.  
 
There are free lessons available for children in receipt 
of Pupil Premium Grant, however places are limited. 
Please be aware that a small group of children will be 
required for the music service to allocate a teacher to 
our school. Lessons make take place during the day 
or after school. 

https://www.telfordandwrekinmusic.co.uk/instrumental-and-vocal-lessons-form/
https://www.telfordandwrekinmusic.co.uk/instrumental-and-vocal-lessons-form/


  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

  

March 2024 

  
 Biggest Ever Football Session 

 
  
 
 
 

 

 

 

On Friday 8th March we will be taking part in the ‘Biggest Ever Football session’ across school. 
Throughout the day the children will be practising and developing their footwork skills when 

moving, aiming and passing a football.  

As we will be participating in football games throughout the day, 
children are being asked to come to school in PE kit/sport wear. Please ensure your child 

wears leggings or jogging bottoms and trainers if possible as some activities may take 
place outside.  

Did you know?  
Children need to be physically active 
for 60 minutes a day, with 30 minutes 
of that activity taking place outside of 
school. 

Click here to access activities you can 
do at home to inspire children to move 
more out of school hours!  

 
 

Events 
  
  

  

Biggest Ever Football 
session 

8 March 2024 

Big Walk and Wheel  11-22 March 
2024  

Football Festival (Year 2) 13 March 2024 

National School Sports 
Week 

17-24 June 2024 

Fun Sports Day 21 June 2024 

  Sporting sessions in the community 

Kickstars Football is committed to providing your child with an enjoyable, fun 
experience at every lesson. Team Kickstars has years of coaching experience to 
provide a combination of football fundamentals with social skills such as teamwork, 
taking instruction, communication, listening, sharing, and much more! It supports 
children with achieving their early years learning objectives by encouraging 
numbers, colours, coordination, and balance  
You can book a FREE taster session at their venue in Telford. To find out more 
please use the link below:  

www.kickstarsfootball.co.uk  

https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/supermovers/champions-active-homes/z6pg382
http://www.kickstarsfootball.co.uk/


Health Protection Advice  
Measles 

 
Cases of measles are increasing in the UK, 
including in the West Midlands, and it’s likely that 
there will be cases in Telford in the near future.  
 
Measles can have serious and sometimes fatal 
consequences, so make sure your children are up to 
date with MMR vaccinations, and ask your GP about 
catch-up jabs if needed. The MMR vaccine is highly 
effective at protecting against measles.  
 
If you are concerned that your child has measles, 
please call your GP in the first instance, to reduce 
the risk of passing the disease to others in the 
waiting room.   
More information on measles can be found and 
information on the MMR vaccine can be found by 
following the links below. 

 

Measles - NHS (www.nhs.uk)  
MMR (measles, mumps and rubella) 
vaccine - NHS (www.nhs.uk)  
 

 

Is my child too ill for school? 
 
It can be tricky deciding whether or not to keep 
your child off school or nursery when they're 
unwell. 

There are government guidelines for schools and 
nurseries about managing infectious deseases. 
These say when children should be kept off school 
and when they shouldn't. 

If you do keep your child at home, it's important to 
phone the school or nursery each day your child is 
absent unless the school or nursery agrees a 
different arrangement. You must let the school or 
nursery know that your child won't be in and give 
them the reason. 

If your child is well enough to go to school but has 
an infection that could be passed on, such as a cold 
sore or head lice, let the school office know. 
 

Is my child too ill for school? - NHS 
(www.nhs.uk)  

Telford Public Health Nursing Service 

 
Healthy you, Healthy Future 

Telephone Number 0333 358 3328 
 

Text 07520 619 053  
 

School nurse 07520 619 051 
Follow on twitter @ShropPHNurse     Open 9am-

4.30pm excluding bank holidays  

Advice for Chicken Pox 
 

Chickenpox is usually a mild illness and children usually get better by themselves. Children with 

chickenpox should stay off school for at least five days from onset of rash and until all the lesions 

have crusted over. 

Children who have had chickenpox recently may develop complications if they also catch scarlet 
fever. Parents should remain vigilant for symptoms in children who have had chickenpox such as: 
- a persistent high fever 
- the skin around chickenpox blisters becoming red, hot or painful (signs of infection) 
- joint pain and swelling 
- your child’s symptoms not improving or getting worse.  

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/measles/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations/mmr-vaccine/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations/mmr-vaccine/
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/health-protection-in-schools-and-other-childcare-facilities/chapter-9-managing-specific-infectious-diseases
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/









